
 

 STONECROFT AQUATICS CENTER: 
BUILDING ACCESS 

 
January 12, 2023  
 
Dear Community Member,  
 
I would like to inform you of changes we’re making for access/entry into the StoneCroft 
Aquatics Center.   
 
In order to enhance building security, the StoneCroft Health Suite/Pool entrance doors 
will be locked 24- hours a day, 7 days a week beginning Wednesday, February 1.   
 
As a Community Pool Member, you will be assigned a personal PIN number for access 
into the building.  This PIN number will be valid for the time period of your membership.  
If/when your membership ends, you will no longer have access to the building. 
 
Sandi Brandt, Aquatics Coordinator, will notify you of your personal PIN number prior to 
February 1.  
 
Thank you for your understanding in this change, as it’s our intention to provide a safe, 
enriching and rewarding experience at Tel Hai.  We will continue to reassess our own 
security processes and procedures, and will continue to make Tel Hai as secure as we 
are able. 
 
Please contact me with any questions or concerns. I can be reached at 
awelsh@telhai.org or 610-273-9333 extension 2756.   
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Allyson Welsh, MS 
Director of Wellness and Resident Services  
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